Bits and Bites

By Helene Ballard

Hi! Seems a bit frosty these mornings, but when the sun is bright in the sky it's really not so bad.

Here at Birchwood Terrace, we had a nice suprise on September 10. Our cook Leon and Peggy Regis made a presentation to the residents of two comfy rocking chairs, a bridge table and chairs, and two thermos jugs for our outdoor picnics, purchased with the money won in a recent Terrace Bay Moose draw.

We are most grateful to these generous people in thinking of our comfort. The merchandise will be

put to good use.

It looks like our fall activities have started. Last Thursday, our ladies auxillary to Birchwood held their first fall meeting in Schreiber at the United Church. Plans were made for different events for our benefit.

These hard-working ladies work really hard for us. After all, this is all volunteer work which takes time, and the ladies go out of their way to make our so-called "golden years" more enjoyable.

They have grave concerns for our comfort and well-being. I don't know what we would do without their work. Our heartfelt thanks to you ladies and

may God bless you all in your worthwhile work.

We have had some response to my call for egg cartons, and I wish to thank you. We sure have lots of friends out there.

Our weekly bridge game will start early in October. I hope to have the exact date next week for you, so all our card playing friends can come in for an afternoon of enjoyment for our residents.

Our friend Blanche Speck is back at the Mc-Causland Hospital, and feeling and looking well. We all hope to have her back at Birchwood.

Guess I better sign off for now. Here is a wee joke for today:

The lady of the house's grocer is something of a

wag: "Good morning, Mrs. Gray," he said as she came into the shop. "Why did Adam and Eve have an ideal marriage?" The lady of the house smiled back, confused. She had no idea.

"Because," said the grocer with a twinkle in his eye. "He didn't have to listen to her stories about all the men she could have married and she didn't have to listen to him about his mother's cooking!"

So long until next time.

New hours at library

The Public Library in Terrace Bay will have new

winter hours as of Sept. 15. The hours will be 10 a.m. to 12 noon and 1 p.m. to 5 p.m. on Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays. On Tuesdays and Thursdays, the hours will be 10 a.m. to 12 noon, 1 p.m. to 5 p.m., and 7 p.m. to 9

On Saturdays, the hours at the Library will be from 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.

StoryTime will start on Tuesday, October 14 at 2 p.m. Children must be registered for this program.

The Monster Madness

Summer Reading Program, which ran for eight weeks this summer, was wellattended by club members. Children who attented the weekly meetings and participated in handing in their weekly reports were pre-

esented with certificates at the Monster Feast held at the final meeting. The Library received an Experience '86 grant this

summer through the assistance of the provincial government's Ministry of Citizenship and Culture and its Minister, Lily Munro, and the Minisry of Skills Development and its

Minister, Gregory Sorbara. Their assistance is acknowledged.

NEW BOOKS

A Perfect Spy, John Le Carre. Act of Will, Barbara Taylor Bradford. The Papers of Samuel Marchbanks, Robertson Davies. One-Eyed Kings, Ron Graham. Jane Fonda's New Workout and Weight-loss program. A Matter of Honour, Jeffrey Archer. Red Storm Rising, Tom Clancy. The Illustrated Encyclopedia of World War II.

Come in and check things out...we have something for everyone.

Concert series reduced

By Pat Almost

The Terrace Bay/Schreiber Concert Series Committee will unfortunately not be able to present a complete program of concerts for the 1986/87 season.

A meeting was held on September 11. We were not able to gather enough support to fill committee vacancies. As a result, we have elected to proceed with an ad hoc committee.

Although we will be unable go present the series of Youth and Music concerts, we will endeavour to organize some perform-

Opening for ambitious people

Full-time part-time

Good income in your area

Please phone 825-9530 ances of general interest

during this coming season. The Fort William Male Choir, who presented an extremely successful concert here last spring, has already indicated that they will be performing for us

FUNERALS

for Mr. John Teniuk of

Terrace Bay who died on

Monday, August 18th,

were held on Thursday,

August 21st in St. Martin's

Roman Catholic Church at 10:00 a.m. with interment

following in Terrace Bay

Cemetery. Attending the

funeral from out of town

were: Mr. and Mrs. Peter

Kucherka of Whitby, Ont.,

Kapuskasing, Ont., Mr. and Mrs. Steve Black, Mrs. Peter Black and fami-

ly, Mrs. Elsie Black and

Doug, Mr and Mrs. Mike

Black and family, Mr.

Charlie Stewart, Mr. and

Mrs. Mike Churney and

Mr. John Macuipa.

Ron Sidel of

again this year.

The committee would like to thank all of the people who purchased 1986/87 advance tickets for their support. Refunds will be mailed to you. Please don't lose your enthusiasm for the series. We need all of your support for the shortened series and for our start up next season.

The committee would like to thank all of the supporters of the concert series and wish all of those who are leaving our communities the best of luck in the future.

Terrace Bay/Schreiber **Concert Series Committee**

Want to improve your business? **TENIUK** - Funeral services

Advertise in the Terrace Bay-Schreiber NEWS

call Betty St. Amand

825-3747

A FISHERIES MANAGE-

MENT PLAN for the Ter-

race Bay District is in the

initial stages of being

HIEBERT - Mr. David Wesley Hiebert, age 37 years, of Jack Fish Lake died as the result of motor vehicle accident on September 6, 1986. Born in Geraldton, Ontario he received his education at the Geraldton Public School, and Cambrian College in Sault Ste. Marie. He had been employed by the Ministry of Natural Resources for nine years and most recently he was service manager at Terrace Bay Chrysler. Survived by his parents Lloyd and Hilda of Terrace Bay, grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Hiebert of Neepawa, brother Craig and his wife Karen of Terrace Bay, sisters Donna, Mrs. James Woodruff of Prince George British Columbia, Karen,, Mrs. Joseph Figliomeni of Schrieber, and Joan Mrs. William MacKenzie of Terrace Bay. Also survived by newphews and nieces; James, Kimberlie-Ann and Katey Woodruff, Domenic, Jennifer and Jillian Figliomeni and Hiebert. Valerie Numerous Aunts, Uncles and Cousins and friends also mourn his passing. Resting at the Community Church, Terrace Bay Funeral service was on Tuesday at 2:00 p.m. interment Terrace Bay Cemetery. If friends so desire, donations to the charity of their choice

would be appreciated.



Deputy Minister

Resources Hon. Vincent G. Kerrio Minister Mary Mogford

developed. The Ministry is in the process of collecting

background information and we are asking you, the public to outline for us your ideas regarding the district fisheries and what you consider to be significant issues and/or problems.

Please submit your comments to the Terrace Bay District Office by October 3, 1986. The address is:

> Ministry of Natural Resources P.O. Box 280 Terrace Bay, Ontario POT 2WO

can now accommodate SCHREIBER - ROSSPORT residents In

The Law Office of

SCHREIBER

302 Scotia (2nd Floor - old municipal building)

EVERY TUESDAY - 9 a.m.-12; and 1 p.m. to 5 p.m.

Tuesdays, call 824-3122 Other weekdays: 825-9379 and 9395 Simcoe Plaza, Terrace Bay)

ROSSPORT INN



"Overlooking Rossport Harbour'

Open for breakfast, lunch and dinner

Licenced dining in the charming atmosphere of a 100 year old Railroad Inn

Comfortable overnight accomodations

824-3213

Rossport, Ont.

Perths

DRYCLEANING SERVICES

EARLY FALL SALE

Sept. 15 to Sept. 27

Sleeping Bags - *6.25 2-piece Suits - *5.25

Spring & Summer Top Coats - *5.49



Terrace Bay

825-3776

TRAILER PARK Schreiber 824-2617